Dover Heights Precinct Minutes

 Held at Kesser Torah (Yeshiva) College, Blake St, Dover Heights on 
16th May 2005

Apologies:
Nicole Stevens (Council)

Attendance: Crs Betts, Kay, Geoff Reinhard (Council) and as per attendance sheet 

John Lewis: Convenor, Michael Lewis: Secretary
Meeting commenced at 7:35pm.


John Lewis: Welcomed attendees.


Dudley Page Reserve – NYE – Geoff Reinhard (Council)
Council Ideas:
GH: Reiterated problems and previous attempts to prevent problems.

Council Safety Committee: Letter-box area with its ideas.

Ideas:
Managed Event – to control activities – low key – family oriented – fenced – alcohol free.
Amusement rides – food stalls – finish by 12:30am.
JL: “yobbos” won’t be interested at Dudley Page, but what about Caffyn Park. Dudley Page will discourage “back packers” but what about Caffyn Park. What do we do?

GR: Caffyn Park has avoided problems existing at DP in past.
JL: Can the events be spread over both parks?
GR: Change Bondi slightly to subsidise DP event – which would be free.
JL: Can security stay after 12:30 
GR: Fencing would stay closed after event to keep people out. Trying to make it as unattractive to those non-family oriented people, as possible.
Ron Nothman: Portland St fencing on tier under top.
Combination of fencing, police, and security personnel with no alcohol

Robert Gesheit: very expensive exercise for one night of the year.
RN: Bondi event will fund DH event and general events’ cleanup.

Robert Harvey: Caffyn Park has been very family oriented. Must cover both sites – in tandem.
Why are we always at the mercy of the thugs? Will need more law enforcement. Include area around Caffyn Park as well.

GR: Law enforcement stretched on NYE. Actually been fortunate with number of police provided. Police would look forward to Council providing some initiatives for NYE.

Tifa Abram : Hugh Bamford and Murriverie Steps will then attract much larger unruly groups. These areas also need a survey.

Tanya Isacowitz: No buses after event to take people away. Many “ordinary” people – tourists had no method of getting back to Bondi Junction. “Family” event will draw more people with cars.

GR: Need traffic management plan for event. Probably cost involved with STA if extra buses were arranged for.

Valerie Saffer: Loombah Rd, a mass of people from 12:30 till 4:00. Walked over and destroyed trees, threw bottles.

GR: The key thing to do is to discourage those people from attending.

John Notaras: Instead of fencing park, why not fence off boundary streets, allowing resident access. 

GR: Not fair to other Dover Heights residents. People don’t favour closures.

JL: main problem is large numbers of drunken people,

HC: Risk in fencing is that they may congregate around edges.

RN: tell backpackers that event is not young person friendly.

RG: People coming past don’t appear to be backpackers – mostly locals.
RN: Thought that very many young people were from overseas.

JL: Appreciate that council is taking the matter very seriously. There are costs to locals, which have not been publicised. Local residents are happy for Council to expend on NYE.

GR: Will letterbox people round DP and CF. Two weeks for replies. Will make decision within 2 months.

Minutes of Meeting 14th Feb 2005

Matters arising covered in agenda.

Accepted: V Saffer Seconded: Robert Harvey Carried

New Waste Service
RH: People have put excess of recycling, in adjacent plastic bags. Ignored by Council. Defeats purpose if recycling is rejected. 

Cr Betts: Can organise an extra bin at extra cost. Occupational Health and Safety reasons may be used as reason not to pick up excess.
RN: People who may need extra bin will baulk at cost and storage space. Will place excess recycling in general bin.

Cr Betts: A lot of people have not read any of the handouts. Please get people with problems to call her or Council.

RN: The holiday units, they own, have bins which are ignored by tenants. They throw rubbish in all. Bins for flats should have a large picture of a bottle or paper respectively, on face of bin. Users don’t know what colours mean

Hilton Cohn: The red bin was smaller – Council told him that survey showed that red bin would be adequate.

Cr Betts: State Govt has set standards, which must be complied with, to reduce garbage volume.

HC: Why can’t one have an upgrade to a larger bin than a second bin.

RN: Units have bigger bins – but 2 units per bin.

TI: no problem

RH: Visitors were present for 2 weeks – 7 people – too much garbage for the bins. Why, in emergency situation, can you not place, say, a plastic bag full on top.

HC: Old bins. Council rented a bin for a weekend.

TI: Bin too large for bottles and plastic. Very heavy. Men must lift bins up to truck.

XX: Believes no recycling occurring– Blue and Yellow went in same truck. Saw people put red overflow into another yellow/blue.

Hugh Bamford

ML: Sydney Water are letting contract for remediation work. Have had problems getting people to tender.

Traffic and Parking
No replies from RTA All road surveys old or “lost”

High School Redevelopment
Cr Kay: Traffic, transport and student pedestrian traffic meetings,
A traffic and bus scheme will come from council soon. Traffic calming measures taken and refuge will be moved further north. Bus bays (4 buses) on school side, one south and 3 north of Kippara Rd – Crossing between them.

“Kiss and drop” – Hardy, Kippara or Reina? Or in school grounds off Reina. Will go to P&C and school council.

Michael Schnabl: Not enough space in Reina.
Cr Kay: Appears to be enough room in Reina – preferable if turn around in School.
Cr Betts: Don’t want any drop off in Hardy St.
RN: Very wide nature strip on one side of Reina.
Cr Betts very expensive to widen road – services underneath,

Bowling Club Site
Cr Betts: 2 issues.
1. an illegal B&B in Loombah Rd
2. building in Cadigal Place – authority to build car park but many other items such as lift well being built - stop work order.

HC: Certifier never visited site. Previous certifier never went on site. Never taken to Court.
No fines imposed in past – only threats.
Cr Betts: Has paid many fines but all very small in amount.
JL: Advertisement on window at Military Rd does not mention over 55.
When they move in, hope only 1 car per household.


Overdevelopment and Dual Occupancy
JL: Told of history of committee, with start in Lola Rd. But dual occupancy changed to people buying houses, to rebuild as dual occupancies. Gone from “very occasionally” to “fairly often”
Malcolm Davis: Recollected that we had previously voted against DO. Why won’t councillors vote against DO.

Cr Betts: 1 Currently DO is allowed by law. If we said no people go to court and council loses.
Can we change rules? We want to, but it cannot be prohibited by law.

Last DCP tightened up regulations – did not help in Napier St, but has worked with long blocks.

But doesn’t help where 2 storey – Duplex situation.

Did council take into account height – basements – voids? Not DO issue but is ordinary building height issue. Floor space ratio does not include “voids”

MD: Council has powers under Environmental and Assessment Act to impose conditions with respect to number of cars etc.
Will cause drainage problems. DO was not created for “subdivision by stealth”

Fee Lai: Council officers recommended that DO application in Napier St not be passed. But was passed then without further reference to residents. Has 2 separate pools. 

Cr Betts: Voted because they believed it would be passed by Land and Environment Court. Site was of similar overall dimension to adjacent house.

FL: Councillors voted against “experts”

CR Betts: Often vote differently to recommendations of officers.

JL: Council has to take in consideration of Court chances. L & E don’t apply conditions.
MD: They do. Council is imposing costs on local residents because of extra provisions for DOs such as eventual widening roads.

Cr Betts: Population of Waverley is static – by census. State Govt says that DOs are allowed.
Has been campaigning for years, with little resident interest. Is happy that people are now interested.

JL: In Loombah Rd, Cr Betts spent months negotiating with developers to change plans to come out with sensible effect.

MD: Example of how Yeshiva wanted to create many smaller blocks.

FL: Will Cr Betts oppose all DOs?

Cr Betts: cannot. Will strive to make DO more difficult.
MD: what about section 94 contributions to drainage and traffic obligations on DO applicants to make it uneconomical. Original DA in Napier St wanted 4 garages.

JN: Floor space ratio should be same as that for single development.

JL: Read out our motion from last meeting. And then read response.
Rejected by “council expert”
Outrageous: Gave example of subsequent DA for small site rights.
RH: May be returning to ratio that original house could have had.

Malcolm Davis proposed:

Motion: “Instruct” our 3 ward councillors, that in any future DO applications, council imposes a Section 94 contribution for additional storm water drainage, water and sewerage amplification, public garden and recreational space increase, and widening of existing streets to accommodate the increased traffic flows.

Cr Betts: State Govt sets rules. Urban consolidation
Cr Betts: Intent of motion is brilliant. But needs to see if Section 94 is legal in this situation.

Seconded : Michael Lewis - Carried Unanimously

Cr Betts: Land subdivision is part of LEP not DCP. LEP needs State Govt permission.
Current LEP says that split sites must be >= 500 sq mtrs. A limit of 900sq mtrs would reduce size.
Cr Betts gave example of where person wanted to purchase a small piece which would make 1000sq mtrs. (for subsequent DO). Council refused.

JL: DO which results in 2 buildings, how is parking applied.
Cr Betts: DCP 14 restricts garaged off street parking to 1 per residence ( 3 bedroom)
JL: Lunacy in Dover Heights.
MD: Poor local transport – need more cars.
TA – Development near Wentworth St . Why not landscaping – trees – shrubs – just concrete.
Cr Betts: Huge gardens at back.


Seven Ways Traffic Management Scheme

Cr Tony Kay: 

1. process – public exhibition going on display soon.
Scope has been extended form Blair St to Beach Rd.
Pedestrian safety, traffic safety placed at top followed by … beautification. 
Talked about public exhibition and site meetings.
Asked for residents to submit written submissions.

The council officers will review and make changes and the send to committee.

2. If Ok’d a landscape design will be submitted. – (green areas on plan).
Then it will go for public exhibition and comment. Suggestion wanted.

Diagram:
Explained layout of Plan.
Increase safety – reduce through speeds – loss of current “illegal” parking.
Federal Govt has put in $140,000 as black spot reduction.

Current median speed of Blair is 58 km/h.

Landscaping will stop illegal parking across median areas.
Parking provided where smash repairers use space
Will work out solution with them.

Parking for child care centre needs to be resolved.
Trucks offloading goods. 
Time periods for truck zones.

ML: Spoke in favour of plan. It will make Glenayr turn safe.
Cr TK: Timetable: $140,000 must be used up by June 30th 2006.

XX: Hoped Landscaping and fixtures would be different to Bondi Beach.
Cr TK: it was done in-house but future would go outside.
Wants softening of area rather than hardening.

RN: Currently people lie on grass. Not bad. Past landscaping has involved shrubs/trees which grow too tall and then must be torn out.

Cr TK: Larger use for community use.

RN: Why are concrete medians in Glenayr. Makes crossing street safer and narrows road and then slows traffic.

Cr TK: Roundabout designed so that buses etc can go around.

JL: “self generated” area. 
Cr TK: Seats for people who don’t want to lounge in grass – sets of seats ?

JL: Good that council has addressed this black spot. Please make a submission.
Cr TK: Comments by 17th June. Will be on internet.

TAI: What about Cannas?
Cr TK: Want report- heritage or not. Cannas too expensive! $178,000 per year.
MD: Over sewer.
RN: At shallowest, 11 metes below street level.


General Business
Question about progress of waste management
Cr Betts: Will investigate


R Gesheit: Is council targeting people parking on kerbs on Military Rd.

Cr Betts: Have been receiving calls from residents. Two wheels on / off is illegal. Will get more advice. Cars on street actually slow down on-road speed.

RG: Not policed on side streets.
Cr Betts: Illegal to park on footpath if impeding pedestrian passing. 

Robert Harvey:
1 rubbish bin – open – on Caffyn Park – where big birds pull out and disperse rubbish.
Cr Betts: Will fix.



Meeting closed at 9:50 pm


Next meeting AGM Mon 8th August 2005

Year’s Meetings
Mon 14th November 200
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